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Kyle Luedtke
Superintendent

● Developing the 2025-26 school calendar based on academic needs first. Then
focusing on logistics like coordinating with Luck School District for spring
sports alignment of dates.

● Reginald Ronningen, Class of 1965, has donated a Visualizing Radiation
Cloud Chamber Kit to our high school science department.

● We have started the process of building the 24-25 master class schedule.
● We did not have a need to short-term borrow for our December 5 payroll. This

was because we received our first installment check for state aid prior to Dec.
5.

● Our auditors returned on December 12 to finish the audit.

Megan Challoner
Elementary
Principal

● On December 7th, we held the Breakfast with Santa event. PTO was able to
help by providing volunteers with the elementary school on this family
engagement opportunity. The event had endless breakfast, cookie and
ornament decorating, time with santa, letters to santa writing and Holiday story
reading. All of the letters to Santa have been responded to and sent to the
student homes by “Santa” himself. We also partnered with the Village
Chamber of Commerce to provide K-1 musical entertainment at the tree
lighting event.

● Last Thursday, we held the 4K-1 Holiday concert. Our littles performers wowed
the packed gym of audience members. The theme of the concert was a
Christmas at the Ok-Corral and with main characters Candy Cane Kid and
Bubblegum Bart. It was a wonderful performance and evening had by all.

● Our attendance rate as of 12/13 is 95.7% for the elementary school. We hope
to keep this number high for the rest of the school year.

Carol Kline
6-12 Principal

● Attendance at the 6-12 has increased since the beginning of the year, and
increased when compared to last year at this time. The middle school’s
attendance rate in September was 93.33% and at the end of November it was
96.45%, a 2.9% increase over last November’s rate. The high school’s
attendance rate in September was 88.87% and at the end of November it was
90.27%, a 0.66% increase over last November’s rate.

● The Fine Arts Department has been showcasing our students' talents. The
middle and high school art classes from the first trimester have student
projects displayed throughout the hallways. When walking around the 6-12
Building, you will see photos from the Photography class, and ‘desserts’ in the
display cases from the 8th grade art class. The Winter Concert for middle and
high school choirs and bands was on Monday, December 16th. The students
have been working very hard to learn their instruments and put on a great
show for the community.

Erin Hansford
Director of
Instruction

● We started our second round of screening assessments last week. 4K-3rd
grade teachers are utilizing the newly required AimsWebPLUS Early Reading
screener in compliance with ACT 20. Grade level teams will be analyzing this
new data during the January 2nd Inservice in triangulation with Fastbridge and
our local diagnostic assessments.

● We are currently working with trainers from EduClimber to develop system
efficiency forms that will automatically generate and populate data into RTI
spreadsheets, Personal Reading Plans, Title I Schoolwide Plans, and Annual



Needs Assessments. This level of systems efficiency will be vital in
maintaining our current practices and state compliance monitoring.

Jada Anderson
Pupil Services
Director

● We are in planning and implementing mode for our upcoming Child
Development Day on January 20th, 2024. The Ages and Stages
Questionnaires have been sent out to our Frederic families as part of an early
screening process to ensure that we provide supports for our students before
they enter the building.

● Held various planning meetings with our new school psychologist, Jen Kemis
from CESA 11. Jen will be filling in our current school psychologist, Lindsey
Radinzel, maternity leave until May. Jen comes to us with a lot of experience
and is eager to get to work with our students.


